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Brisbane City vacancy rates increased marginally by 0.1
percentage points to 2.8 per cent, largely due to easing
conditions for the city's inner ring.

Increased supply levels are starting to impact on the
inner city, with the vacancy rate easing to 3.3 per cent at
the end of September.

Local agents reported that asking rents were easing and
rental incentives were being used to help secure tenants.
Easing tenant demand was also reported.

However, even though demand is easing, generally
‘speaking median rents have not yet softened, with the
exception of the inner-north where rents dropped slightly
by $10 over the quarter.

In the middle to outer ring local agents reported that
despite low vacancy levels, listings were taking longer
to rent. Increased investor activity was also adding to
current supply levels.
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        January 2016
Hello Everyone and Happy Happy New Year!

2016 is a bit of a milestone for me.  When I bought this business in Dec 2010, my youngest child Jessica was just finishing grade 7 at Ascot State School and in January 2011 started as a little Grade 8 student at Brisbane Girls Grammar.  Just one little girl, lost in her too large new school uniform, in a sea of 250 Grade 8 students and 1250 girls in the school.  Last year she graduated from Grade 12 and this year joins her brother at Queensland University.  Both children will be living in College on Campus.  After 20 Years of having children at home and having to manage their daily life, I am close to being child free and an empty nester.  I am not sure how that is going to work for me, but I do look forward to having a less complicated life and being able to be much more selfish with my after-hours time.  

Time marches on, and our suburb is evolving, our neighbours changing and even our complex is aging very gracefully.  I am still filled with joy each time I see the fairy lights in the common area at night.  They are just so pretty and the landscaping work has changed the whole feel of the deck area.   It is lovely to see our residents out enjoying the area.
HOUSEKEEPING MATTERS FOR JANUARY
Just a reminder everyone that February 4th is the date for Pest Control.  I will be sending around the quotes to have your pest control done on the same day as the pest control for the complex.  This voluntary.  You do not have to take up the offer.  Owner Occupiers are unable to book through my office this year. You will need to prepay and book directly with the supplier.  I am so sorry that I can no longer assist with this service.  I am also unable to arrange access for the pest control people in your absence unless you send me an email specifically requesting that I open the door for them.

All the common areas will be treated as will all the rental apartments under my management at Newstead Terraces. If you wish to take advantage of the bulk rates I have negotiated for the building then you will need to contact the contractor directly.  The prices are $77 for a two bed, $88 for a three bedroom, and the villas are $110 all GST inclusive.  Treatment is for Cockroaches, Silverfish, Ants, Spiders and Fleas.  I have already emailed the flyer to all residents with the quote and the instructions.  Remember if you are an owner occupier and you would like to take advantage of this service, you will need to send the money to the contractor before the 8th Feb to be included.
Construction Next Door
Is scheduled to commence 12th FEB.   You will remember that we are having a dilapidation report done before construction starts.  This is at the developer’s expense and will be a detailed photographic report/record taking of all walls and angles in the complex to record any cracks or building movement that exists already in our complex.  Should there be any movement or damage caused by the construction works next door, we have a record of how things were before the work started. This report is used to determine to what extent the developer may be liable for repairs.  Some apartments and areas of the complex have had a preliminary examination, but the more detailed and comprehensive study will be undertaken on February 8th – 10th.  The team will require access to your apartment, so please put away anything you don’t want anyone to see.  We are required to give the team access, if you wish to be home for this inspection, you are very welcome to be.  I do not have a time table from the developer yet, but as soon as we have in indication, I will let you know.
The State of the Market

The Australian Financial Review 23-24 January 2016  by Duncan Hughes published an article
‘’Ënd of easy street for landlords” where Duncan’s opening line is “Property investors will need to work harder and smarter to make sure their nest eggs don’t crack under the pressure of falling rents and rising supply.  The market has changed over the past five months.  Queues of anxious applicants competing for apartments have been replaced by landlords renegotiating rents to keep tenants and offering incentives to encourage prospective ones.   Well-marketed, well-represented, well-priced properties will always go, but landlords can expect very low returns.  You would be lucky to get 4 per cent.  Rents across the nation’s capitals have experienced the slowest growth rate in nearly 20 years of record keeping.”
For the December Quarter.  Released by REIQ
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Georgina’s Experience of the last two months.  

Supports the above two industry reports.  Properties are increasingly taking longer to rent, we are showing more propective tenants through, our rental returns have decreased,  but we are renting.  We do have a well-priced, well-marketed and well-presented property in a desirable location.  It is important as a landlord to be ready to consider all options presented when the time comes to locate a new tenant for your property. It is equally important to remember the old saying, a bird in the hand is worth two in the bush.  Tenants are scarce, and we need to secure the tenant in your property, not let them go to someone else down the road.

Georgina 
